
 

 
 
 

 

 

 

27 June 2022 

Dear Parent/ Carer 

Pastoral Changes from September 2022 

At The Hamble School we take great pride in the high standard of pastoral care that is provided 

for our students. We strongly believe that the Head of Year and Tutor Team is very significant 

and important in the lives of our students and parents/ carers. We encourage you to make contact 

with your child’s tutor and to maintain communication through email or Class Charts. Whenever 

you have an issue or require advice, your child’s tutor serves as your link to the school and should 

be your contact of point. 

At this time of year, it is often necessary to make changes to the Pastoral Team for a number of 

reasons. This is as a result of staff changing roles (either externally or internally) or supporting 

the intervention work we run in Year 11. 

With this in mind the Head of Year Team is outlined below for September 2022: 

 Year 7 Year 8 Year 9 Year 10 Year 11 

Head of Year Mrs Baldwin 
 

Mrs Emmett-
Callaghan 

Mr James Mrs Barkshire Mrs Bone 

SLT Line 
Manager 

Mr Andrews Mrs Morgan Mrs Valleley Mrs 
Pennington-
Chick 

Miss 
Cambridge 

 

Please note that Mrs Emmett-Callaghan will take over the leadership of the current Year 7 (into 

Year 8) from Monday 4 July. 

The following changes will be take place to tutor groups from September 2022: 

8-5 Miss Soares to 9-5 Mr Eason 
8-6 Miss Day to 9-6 Mr Vine 
9-1 Mr Knight/Miss Young to 10-1 Miss Young/Miss Fernandez 
9-4 Mr Duckworth/ Mrs Draga-Williams to 10-4 to Mrs Draga-Williams 
9-5 Miss Kerry/Mrs Smith to Miss Kerry/ Mrs Marshall 
9-7 Mr Williams to 10-7 Mr Needham. 

  



Please note that Year 11 tutor groups are intervention based and a separate letter will be sent 
home later in the term to confirm these classes. 
 
Pastoral support has never been more important than it is in this current climate so please be 
assured that details regarding your child will shared with the new Head of Year or tutor. This will 
ensure that we are able to fully support all students and ensure a smooth transition when we 
return in September 
 
The student’s current tutors have spoken to their groups this morning in tutor time, but we 

encourage you to talk to them about these changes at home too. 

Should you have any questions about the information outlined above, please do not hesitate to 

contact your child’s current tutor in the first instance. 

Yours faithfully 

 

Mrs S Pennington-Chick 

Deputy Headteacher 

 

 

 

If, at any time, you should require special arrangements to be made when visiting the school and/or in order to participate fully in 

supporting your child at school (e.g. an accessible venue for meetings, if you are a wheelchair user, assistance with translation 

of documents or enlarged copies of communications etc.), please do not hesitate to let us know. 

 


